



Lightning Creek Ski Club
June 15th 2022
7:00 PM

Attendance: Falko Kadenbach, Kerensa Medhurst, Jennifer Boudreau, Rene Tudhope, Kristyna Tomek, Sean Scallion, Sean Seabourne

Regrets: Julie Backer, Marianne Van Leusden, Karcsi Peter, Michelle Delaney, Dave Frappier

President's Report

Account/web updates—Update will be needed at the bank for change of board members. BC Alpine and LCSC website has been updated.

Grants—\$145 000 application was submitted by Falko to NDIIT and was not successful but will be resubmitted in October when another round of funding is expected to become available. Included in this was funding for B net, timing wire placement, expansion of clubhouse storage building and building of two start huts. This money wouldn't be available to us until January, meaning we will have to try and access other funding for the infrastructure projects we were hoping to build this year. Gaming grant application was submitted by Michelle K asking for \$30 000.

Sponsorships—West Fraser has committed to silver sponsorship again. Osisko will renew their platinum sponsorship. Other sponsors have been reached out to with responses pending. We will need to have parent/athlete consent for sponsors using team photo/video content as part of their sponsorship package.

QCF—About \$2800 remains from the Quesnel Community Foundation grant, which is to be used to get our timing system in place.

Fundraising (Pub Night)—Planning will need to start for the pub night. We have projected \$20 000 income from this event. Usually takes place in November.

Recognition and nominations—nomination was put forward for Michelle Klapatiuk for recognition for outstanding commitment and volunteerism through the city as well as through BC Alpine.

Coaching positions—Grace and Emma have confirmed that they will be returning as coaches. We have an ad placement for a U16 coach, no applicants yet but we will start reaching out through our networks as we would really like to fill this position. Kerensa will be preparing and finalizing contracts for Grace and Emma.

Survey feedback—Based on the interest shown, we should run an officials 2 course in the fall with Jim. We can also run another Officials 1 course and also some online intro courses with basics for parents new to the sport who want to start getting involved

BC Winter Games – We have yet to be invited to a planning meeting.

Treasurer's Report

Rene will be setting up a cheque requisition or e-transfer requisition for the fall to simplify spending. We'd like to look at invoicing for alpine races in advance of races to eliminate time wasted chasing parents for these fees. Preloaded racer accounts might become an option as some interest in this has been shown.

Alpine Report

Kerensa will start reaching out to families to gather a sense of numbers for this year.

Nancy Greene Report

Absent

Registrar Report

Jen will be looking at options for our registration platform for this year— will do a review of options at next meeting. We would like to address the issues we've had with parent signup for BC Alpine membership. One option to look at is building the price of two memberships into registration costs and doing refunds where needed.

Next Meeting:

Adjourned: 8:17